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  Bowling kicked off the AH-

SAA Winter Sports Champion-
ships for 2018 last week at Pel-
hamõs Oak Mountain Lanes. The 
more I watch high school bowl-
ing, the more I love watching our 
student-athletes compete. 
    Now in its third season as a 
championship sport, interest in 
bowling continues to rise. 
Schools that have developed 
bowling programs are reaching 
many students who had not been 
participating in AHSAA sports 
before. 
    I see an enthusiasm and pas-
sion in this sport that is so fresh 
and exciting. More and more 
schools are fielding teams. They 
are wearing sharp uniforms dis-
playing their school colors; the 
scores are improving at a stagger-
ing pace; and the schools and 
communities are showing incred-
ible support. Most of all, good 
sportsmanship is the norm and 
student-athletes are having a 
great time. 
   It is important to thank our 
bowling proprietors around the 
state that work with our schools 
to provide opportunities for 
them to practice and play their 
contests. We thank our regional 
tournament hosts at Foley and 
Tuscaloosa, Gulf Bowl and Le-
land Lanes, and we especially 
thank Oak Mountain Lanes for 
hosting the state championships. 
The atmosphere and experiences 
they provide for these tourna-
ments are second to none. We 
fully expect the growth of bowl-
ing in our schools to continue at 
a rapid pace. We owe a special 
thanks to Cullman High Schoolõs 
John Drake and the schoolõs 
NFHS Network School Broad-

cast Program for making the final 
matches available to viewers 
across the state and world.  
   I also want to recognize our 
staff, especially Denise Ains-
worth and Marvin Chou, who 
work directly with the sport of 
bowling. It is evident from their 
leadership that they, too, are af-
fected by the passion and pride 
displayed by our student-athletes, 
coaches and schools. 
    We also concluded our second 
year of wrestling duals with all 
three championship matches 
coming down to the last match. 
Our teams and coaches were out-
standing and the Birmingham 
CrossPlex and its Bill Harris Are-
na staff provided a real champi-
onship setting for these matches. 
We are very appreciative of our 
relationship with the City of Bir-
mingham, its city leaders, the 
CrossPlex and its outstanding 
staff. 
    We head back to the Cross-
Plex Feb. 2-3 for the 49th AH-
SAA Indoor Track & Field 
Championships. More than 3,000 

student-athletes will be compet-
ing at the state-of-the-art facility. 
The facility is allowing our stu-
dent-athletes to become some of 
the best in the nation. 
    The following week, we really 
get busy with area basketball 
tournaments for boys and girls in 
all seven classifications at numer-
ous school sites across the state. 
Member schools do an outstand-
ing job managing the area tour-
naments and sub-regional rounds 
for basketball. We canõt thank 
them enough for their willingness 
to adapt to any challenges that 
might arise ð as they did in Janu-
ary when snow and ice disrupted 
our regular-season play. 
    Super Sectional wrestling tour-
naments will be at Montgomeryõs 
Garrett Coliseum and Birming-
hamõs Bill Harris Arena Feb. 9-
10.  
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The State Championships will be 
at Huntsvilleõs Von Braun Center 
Feb. 15-17. We thank the hosts 
for these events as well.  
Regional basketball tournaments 
will be held at four sites: the 
South Regional at Dothan Civic 
Center (Feb. 15-21); the Central 
Regional in Montgomery at Ala-
bama State University (Feb. 14-
22); the Northeast Regional at 
Jacksonville State University 
(Feb. 15-21); and the Northwest 
Regional at Wallace-Hanceville 
Community College (Feb. 15-21).  
    The winter championships 
conclude at the Birmingham-
Jefferson Convention Centerõs 

Legacy Arena with the 96th annu-
al AHSAA State Basketball 
Championships (Feb. 26-Mar. 3). 
Again, we thank the cities, the 
facility staffs and the many vol-
unteers across the state who step 
forward to make these experienc-
es so special for our schools, 
teams, coaches and communities. 
   And lastly, I thank the  
AHSAA staff for their dedica-
tion, planning, professionalism 
and tireless work ethic. They do 
what they do because they love 
what they do. 
    We wish each of our schools 
good luck and safe travels. May 
God bless each of you!�� 
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